


Ms. Brunner reported that the Uptown Consortium has become a managed entity of the Port. A six-month
Management Agreement was signed, allowing time to negotiate, and a five-year Management Agreement
is expected to be signed by the end-of-year. Ms. Brunner gave an overview of the organization and how this
partnership was established. This will allow the Port to leverage staff and expertise to increase community
impact in Uptown and the County. The Board asked questions, all of which were answered to satisfaction.

Ms. Bancroft gave an overview of grants coming through the Landbank. Using slides, she highlighted
timelines and Ohio Department of Development (ODOD) Round 1 Demolition substitutions. The Board asked
questions, all of which were answered to satisfaction.

INVENTORY REVIEW

Ms. Bancroft referred the Board to the packet and reviewed the Landbank’s acquisition and disposition
numbers. Using slides, she highlighted percentage of properties in each category, and the acquisitions at
656 Sedam and 862 Hutchins.

PROGRAM REVIEW

Home Repair Program

Ms. Bancroft reported six homeowners in the West End applied and were approved for the Landbank’s
home repair program. The Landbank will continue to take applications until funds have been expended.
Using slides, she reviewed the scope of work for 2578 Niagara, 9578 Amarillo, and 9696 Cedarhurst.

Disposition Programs
Ms. Bancroft reviewed the number of dispositions through the second quarter. Using slides, she highlighted
projects at 521 York, 1715 and 1717 Townsend, 2400 Kenton, and 3550 Haven.

Structure Stabilization
Ms. Bancroft reviewed the structure stabilizations completed through the second quarter. Using slides, she
reviewed stabilizations that are in process at 3841 Cass, 2431/35 W. McMicken, and 793 Delhi.

Residential Development

Using slides, Ms. Bancroft provided a status update for ODOD’s Welcome Home Ohio program. Reviewing
the three buckets of funding, purchasing, rehab/construction, and tax credits, she reported the Landbank’s
awarded funds, and discussed the challenges in utilizing funds under the grant guidelines. The Board asked
questions, all of which were answered to satisfaction.

COMMUNICATIONS — PORT SHORT '
Mr. Millikin introduced and played the Port Short, which highlights the brewing industry and Port’s work in
historic stabilization of the Moerlein Mansion, an iconic Hamilton County property.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Hudson called the Board’s attention to the Income Statement in the Board Packet. Revenue YTD totals
$6.2M, which is -54.0M or -39% below plan, primarily due to lower subrecipient grant revenue.
Expenditures YTD totals $4.4M, which is -55.3M or -55% below plan. The net result is $1.8M of revenue in-
excess of expenditures, which is $1.3M favorable to plan. Capital expenditures YTD totals $1.2M, which is -
$2.8M or -70% below plan.






